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16 October 2019 

Newsletter 30 Term 04 

 

Hello, Tēnā koutou katoa, 你好, Nǐ hǎo 

 

Congratulations 1 

Congratulations to Heath Boot, Emma Lyons, 

Cerys Holleron, Emily Pearce and Corli Husselmann 

who have been appointed as classroom teachers 

for 2020. 

 

 

Congratulations 2 

Congratulations to Naomi Gillam and Sarah Betts 

who have been appointed as Team Leaders for 

2020. 

 

 

Farewell 

Farewell to Marion Durose, Jenna Thomason and 

Maree Larsen who won't be returning to school 

next year. Marion is moving to Kristin School, Jenna 

is going on her OE with her husband and Maree is 

going part time relieving teaching. We wish them 

all the best in their future. 

 

 

2020 Draft School Structure 

Principal - Cameron Lockie 

DP - Laura Webster 

DP - Kat Porter 

DP - Lynn Scott 

 

Team Leaders 

Team Te Ohanga - Rebeccah Bassett-Smith 

Team Kiwi - Eleanor Wenmann 

Team Pukeko 1 - Naomi Gillam 

Team Pukeko 2 - To be announced 

Team Tui 1 - Sarah Betts 

Team Tui 2 - To be announced 

 

Team Te Ohanga - 6 Year 1 classes 

Team Kiwi - 6 classes 

Team Pukeko - 10 Year 3/4 classes 

Team Tui - 8 Year 5/6 classes 
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SILVER PATHWAY 

WHATS ON! 

16 Oct PTA Hui 7pm 

23 Oct Rhythm Interactive Performance 

24 Oct Y5/6 Positive Puberty Parent 

Information Evening 

25 Oct Whole School Assembly  

Team Tui Hosting 

25 Oct Subway Lunch 

28 Oct Labour Day 

28 Oct KERI Assembly Team Pukeko 

Hosting 

31 Oct Y5/6 Positive Puberty Lessons 

01 Nov Y5/6 Positive Puberty Lessons 

02 Nov CSD 

04 Nov BOT Hui 7.00pm  

06 Year 3-6 Athletics Day Metro Park 

07 Nov Cricket Interschool Y5-6 

08 Nov Whole School Assembly  

Team Tui Hosting 

11 Nov KERI Assembly Team Pukeko 

Hosting 

13 Nov PTA Hui 7.00pm 

15 Nov Year 3-6 Athletics Metro Park 

22 Nov Whole School Assembly  

Team Tui Hosting 

25 Nov KERI Assembly Team Pukeko 

Hosting 

26 Nov Athletics Interschool Y5-6 

29 Nov 2020 New Children visiting 

02 Dec Team Tui Camp Week 

05 Dec Transition to School Meeting 

9am 

06 Dec Whole School Assembly  

Team Tui Hosting 

09 Dec KERI Assembly Team Pukeko 

Hosting 

13 Dec Te Ohanga Christmas Show 

13 Dec Reports home 

18 Dec Y6 Leavers Assembly 
20 Dec Term 4 2019 Ends 12pm 



Our Mission  

To actively prepare each child to take responsibility for their own life-long learning, values 

and behaviour, in partnership with the home and community. 

 

Our Values 

We are a values-based school where we put the emphasis on ethical and emotional 

intelligence, deepened relationships, social cohesion and a strong values culture. 

Our Silverdale School values are: 

Kindness / Atawhai 

Excellence / Hiranga 

Respect / Whakaute 

Integrity / Ngākau pono 

As a school we strive to support our whanau and community to establish strong values in 

our children. We look forward to working together with you to instil these wonderful values 

in our tamariki. 

 

Welcome 

Welcome to Ayana Justin, Blake Norris, Brigita Van Elst, Brodie Easton, Caylee Herbst, Chloe 

Pescott, Emily Zhang, Ezra Ku, Henry Peach, Jainil Patel, Liam Schneider, Maddie Hendry, 

Meyly Ong, Stella Purchas, Tomas Purchas, Tareeq Damonze, Ocean Morales, Jonty 

Thompson, Rongchen Zhang and Wiremu Hobson. Our current roll is 798. 

 

Happy Birthday 

Happy birthday to Poppy Coleman, Mikayla Hand, Zoe Thomas, Eva Shukla, Nathan Lin, 

Luke Walker, Jake Anderson and Ivy Li.  

 

Hats  

School hats will be compulsory during Terms 1 and 4. Any child who does not have a hat 

during outside time will have to report to the seat outside the staffroom.  They will be 

gathered together and required to undertake some Sun Safe activities until their hat is worn. 

Please ensure that your child does not use someone else’s hat. 

 

Proposed Year 5/6 PE Uniform Changes 

After discussions with the Year 5/6 teachers and children we are wanting to stop the Year 

5/6 children having to wear a PE uniform. The PE uniform was introduced when we had 

Year 7/8 students. We are finding that our Year 5/6 students don’t require a seperate PE 

uniform. One of the main reasons is that the children are getting changed into their PE 

uniform in the toilets, not an ideal place to get changed. The school would buy the left over 

stock and use this for our school sports teams. Please contact me with any feedback about 

this proposal by Wednesday 23 October.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Principal Award Winners 

Well done to the following students who received principal awards at our last assembly last 

term. 

 



 



 
 

School Donations 

Our school donation is $200 per child or $50 a term. This money was used to pay for a large 

number of additional curriculum resources, subsidise a number of school wide activities 

such as swimming, production, art, dance and drama resources, sporting functions, 

developmental material and related photocopying and other essential resources.  No child 

was excluded from using these resources but it does seem that quite a number of families 

relied on the goodwill of others to support their child. 

Each term the BOT puts all the names of those donations that have been made into a draw 

to give one child the chance to have their fees paid for the following term. The families that 

have received these in the past have been very grateful. We understand that a donation 

is voluntary and that it can be at times very difficult to manage. Mrs Reid in the office, is 

very happy to discuss possible arrangements for meeting this cost for your child.  Each small 

contribution adds up across the course of time and helps to enhance the substance of this 

school.    

A huge thank you to all those families who paid their donation this year. 

 

 



Car Parking 

Car parking is at a premium here at school an option during drop off and pick up is to park 

away from the school and walk to school, a great way of building you and your child’s 

fitness and help reduce the carbon footprint at the same time. 

The drop off zone that borders the sloping bank will be a ‘manned’ stop, drop and go area 

from 8.30am to 8.55am and again from 3.00pm to 3.10pm. In the morning our car park hosts 

will greet your vehicle and, if necessary, escort your youngsters to their classes. These 

students and staff will be wearing High-viz jackets. This means you will be able to stop, drop 

and go in a minimum of time. In the afternoon your children will wait for you on the bank to 

be retrieved. The teacher on duty will pop your child in your vehicle and you can quickly 

depart.   

Our mobility car parks are in operation in the main carpark, so please ensure that these are 

used only for the purpose they were designed.  Unless you have a mobility card and the 

card holder is in the car then the spaces must be kept clear. 

 

We have had Kingsway School parents complaining that Silverdale parents are using their 

back carpark area and it is causing traffic jams.  Please do not park in the Kingsway School 

carpark. 

 

Pick Up and Drop Off 

With our increasing roll we are experiencing more and more cars coming into school to pick 

up and drop off children. Ideally we would like less cars coming into school you can help 

with this by parking at Metro Park and walking into school for pick ups and drop offs. The 

first car park at Metro Park are 400m away which is about a 5 minutes walk, a great way to 

start the day.  

If you are coming into school then please see below maps of the correct way to use the 

car park on school grounds.  

In particular the Stop, Drop and Go there is no parking between 8.00am and 9.00am, and 

2.45pm and 3.15pm. If you park in the stop, drop and go this causes congestion for people 

trying to pick up their children early from kindy or school and for anyone else trying to get 

into school. Once the school buses arrive and our parents are waiting in the Stop, Drop and 

Go area for school to finish and this blocks any traffic from coming into school.  

We ask that you not park in the Stop, Drop and Go area until after 2.45pm. This will help the 

flow of traffic arriving and leaving the school.  

Thank you to everyone who are following the rules, it does make a difference. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

A couple of reminders: 

1. Both carparks are for staff cars only, please do not park in any of the carparks. 

2. No parking in the stop, drop and go area until after 2.45pm. 

3. At stop, drop and go please do not get out of your car. 

 

Dental Clinic Parking 

A reminder to parents that you must not use the dental clinic car park to drop off or pick 

up children, thanks for your cooperation in this.  
 

 
 

Cameron Lockie 
Tumuaki/Principal  
 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers - we are on the lookout for someone to take over 
organising the Silverdale School Christmas Float for the Orewa Santa Parade this 
year. If you are keen, please contact Mrs Holmes at 
Carolynholmes@silverdaleprimary.school.nz 

  
 

 
 

 

 

mailto:Carolynholmes@silverdaleprimary.school.nz


 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Run during the school term, this programme takes place on the school fields, making it easy for 

kids and parents, as kids don’t have to travel. 

 Lunch sessions or After School sessions for kids in Years 1 to 6. In these programmes, the kids get to 

work on their coordination and learn football skills by doing fun activities, playing games and 

football matches. 

Running in your school during term 4, starting week 2. 

Click here for more info and to register.  It is not too late! 
 

https://www.hbcafc.org.nz/football-fundamentals


THANK YOU TO OUR NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 
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